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  WINNERS ARE GRINNERS - KATKIS WIN THE QUIZ …. 

Last Thursday’s Quiz Night was a great success, especially for team Katkis 
who were the clear winners and they also won two bonus prizes. Congrats to      
Ishwari, Ange, Terry, Ken, Karin and Shirin for an excellent effort.   



 

 MORE FROM QUIZ NIGHT -  THE OTHER TEAMS ….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many thanks to Quizmaster George Toepfer for his interesting questions, 

adjudication and fine organisation.  A fun night for all. 

NEWS FROM OUR OWN ROTARIAN NUMAN RASUL …. 

This report came from Howrah  Rotarian 

Numan Rasul who has been organizing 

another health camp in Pakistan recently. 

“Jad-o-Jehad Foundation has arranged 

another  successful Free Medical &   

Physio. Camp at Ferozewatoan, 

Sheikhupura with the   collaboration of Rotary Club of Howrah Aust. and Physio   

Connect Association.  Approximately 350 patients had a check up done and free 

medicines provided to all the patients prescribed by the doctors. Physiotherapists 

taught patients through Youtube videos so they can do exercises at their homes by 

themselves.”   This picture  shows the doctors, physiotherapists and volunteers who 

worked at the camp.  Numan is pictured in the middle of the standing group.  Once 

again our Club provided funds to support the camp.  

The Cold Schotts 

were certainly 

not Hot Shots  

but did take   

second place. 

One member 

was kind enough 

to tell  everyone 

The Lizards tried very 

hard and we thank them 

for their excellent       

participation.  A good 

team out of luck. 

Team Fred made the podium in 

third place. Tried very hard but 

were distracted by a disruptive  

quizzer. Guess who? 



 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY …… 

 “We acknowledge and pay respect to the Tasmanian  Aboriginal  people as the      
traditional and original owners and continuing custodians of this land on 
which we gather and acknowledge Elders – past and present of 
Lutruwita". 

NEXT WEEK’S GUEST SPEAKERS ……               

Next week’s Guest Speakers will be Josh Boucher and some 

Sandford Scouts and also Phil Tyson from the Sound  Preserva-

tion Association of Tasmania.  Phil has advised that he will set 

up a display our some of the old radios and sound devices found 

at their Bellerive headquarters.  So please take advantage of 

this great opportunity and arrive a little earlier at BYC so you can enjoy the display.  

Simon and the scouts will report on the big nation wide scout jamboree.  Please note 

we will be back upstairs for our meeting.     

HERE AND THERE ….. 

• There will be a Board Meeting after next Thursday’s meeting. 

• One for your Diary: Sunday 30th of June will be our Changeover Lunch when 

the new leadership group for the 2024/25 Rotary Year will take over the      

administration of our Club. The venue is the Tasmania Golf Club and           

commences at 12.30 pm. 

•The new pop-up Rotary Bookshop is moving into the Shoreline shopping    

centre on Mon. 13th and Tues.14th May.  Check out Coordinator Terry’s email 

for details. Volunteers are required. Many hands make light work. Open for 

sales on Wed.15th May. Spread the word to friends! 

• The Cancer Council Biggest Afternoon Tea will be held on Wed. 22nd May at the 

Orana Guide Camp at Roches Beach.  Volunteers are required on the day to set up and 

at the event.  Sweet treats like cup cakes, brownies, muffins etc are also required.  

More info. From Sec. Robyn. 

•RAFFLE WINNERS: If it isn’t Shirin taking the prizes it’s her sister-in-law Jill Wright. Jill  

won both prizes.  Well done Jill hope the chocolates were tasty.  By the way Jill was 

not at the meeting but lucky charm Shirin bought her tickets for her.  What possible 

chance did the rest of us have?  



 

 ANOTHER SOCIAL OPPORTUNITY - THE MOUSETRAP? 

The Mousetrap is a murder mystery play by Agatha Christie. The Mousetrap opened in 

London's West End in 1952 and ran continuously until 16 March 2020, when the stage 

performances had to be temporarily discontinued during 

the COVID-19 pandemic. It then re-opened on 17 May 

2021. The longest-running West End show, it has by far 

the longest run of any play in the world, with its 29,500th 

performance having taken place as of February 2024.  For 

over 70 years, AGATHA CHRISTIE’S THE MOUSETRAP has kept   millions of people 

from every corner of the globe on the edge of their seats.  IT’S COMING TO         

HOBART FROM 11th –22nd JUNE at the THEATRE ROYAL.  Secretary Robyn has 

the details and will speak about Mouse Trap at next week’s meeting to gauge interest 

in this being a social occasion for our Club.  Give it some thought and be prepared by 

checking the website:  Hobart | Agatha   Christie's The Mousetrap  

BUNNINGS BBQ REPORT …… Back to winter at Mornington . . . Boy! It was a 

cold start to the day! But we plodded on . . . a very slow start to begin with but it sure 

picked up as the day progressed, so much so, the middle session just flew past, and 

sales were good, as well as the profit. Had to get more sausages and 

bread but all went smoothly. The last session was steady so there 

was much to do as the           temperature was slowly dropping but 

thank goodness it didn’t rain. Well done to all     workers!  Thanks to 

Leeanne, Karin, Bob, Terry, Peter L & Ken for putting their hand up 

for our Sunday BBQ. Co-ordinator Gayle set things in motion, cross-

ing fingers for a fine day and the predicted temperature of 16 degrees with a slight 

chance of rain. Once again, the bread was kindly supplied, courtesy of Banjo’s at 

Rosny.   Sausage Turner and Onion Revitaliser, George.                                                                          

 

MAY CELEBRATIONS ….. 

Birthdays                      Wedding Anniversaries 

6th  Richard Wyatt          15th  Bob & Elaine Hardy 

23rd  Dana Toepfer 

26th Francine Mitchell  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crime_fiction
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Agatha_Christie
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/West_End_theatre
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/COVID-19_pandemic
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_the_longest-running_West_End_shows
https://themousetrap.com.au/tickets/hobart/


 

 
DIARY OF EVENTS …   

MAY 

Wed. 8th      Coffee Club  Local Grocer Cambridge Park.  11.30 am. 

Thurs. 9th     Philip Tyson  -  History of Radio and Other Sounds. 

                        Josh Boucher—Sandford Scouts Jamboree Report. 

Mon. & Tues. 13th and 14th Rotary Bookshop set up.  Volunteers required. 

Mon 15th      Rotary Bookshop opens 10.00 am-5.00 pm.  Volunteers needed.  

Thurs. 16th    Dr. Anne Hardy  -  Antarctic Tourism. 

Wed. 22nd    Cancer Council Biggest Afternoon Tea - Orana Guide Camp.    
Roches Beach. 

Thurs. 23rd   Anita Long & Junior Beekeepers.  - Beekeeping & Conference 

Thurs. 30th  Bob Hodderness-Rodham  -  Migratory Birds of Tasmania. 
 

Fri. 31st     Friday Night Drinks @ BYC 5.00 pm. 

JUNE 

Thurs. 6th   Club Assembly 

Sun. 30th     Changeover Lunch.  Tasmania Golf Club  12.30 pm.  

Date Greeter/Chair Registration Duty Officers 

9th May Terry Karin & Deb Ken & David H 

16th May Anne Ishwari & Shirin David T & Peter L 

23rd May David H Terry & Ken  George & David L 

30th May Bob Sue & Peter L Leeanne & David T 

DUTY ROSTER 


